BAPTISM:

MASS INTENTIONS: February 10 through February 16

Monday: 8:00a.m. t Lori Burnell

Tuesday 5:30 p.m. T Herman & Gladys Kempker

Wednesday: 8:00a.m. t David Reed

Thursday: 8:00a.m. 1 Harold & Margie Rackers

Friday: 8:00a.m. t Donald Prenger

Saturday: 5:30 p.m. People of the Parish

Sunday: 7:30a.m. 1 Don Knollmeyer
10:30a.m. T Judy Kempker

Perpetual Adoration Open Hely Hours
Thursday morning 12:00 midnight-1:00 am {Znd and 4th only)
Thursday morning 2:00—3:00 am
Saturgay morning 1 am - 2 am (every other)
Saturday momings 2:00—3:00 am
Sunday morning 2 am - 3 am (1st & 3rd)

Flease call Donna at (573) 680-1470 if you are
interested in joining our Perpetual Adoration Chapel program.

St. Stanisiaus Welcome
Please welcome Charlie Ace Clark, son of Kevin and Kristin (Eiken)
Clark, who was baptized into the faith on February 2, 2025.

ARISE Women's Ministry

Arise Women's Ministry of JCMO is hosting a women's spiritual day
of reflection on Sunday, March 23 from 1:00-4:30pm entitled
HerStory. The afternoon event will honer Mother Mary and feature
women of the Qld Testament (Eve, Sarah, Ruth, Hannah and
Esther). Serving as a timeless testimony to the role women have
played in God's overarching plan for humanity, they remind us that
with God all things are possible. Location of event: St. Stanislaus -
8t. Margaret Community Center, 6437 Rt. B, Wardsville, MO.

Cost: $20 and includes a day of laughter, learning, heavy snacks
and swag. To register for the event, you may find your tickets
online at eve , search for HerStory - Arise Women's
Ministry or emalil registe g or contact

the parish office. Flyers are available in the back of church.
Speakers: Mary Winter, LeAnn Korsmeyer, Stephanie Rankin,
Jeanne Livers and Millie Aulbur and gifted vocalist Claire Huntley.
For questions, please contact LeAnn Korsmeyer 573-680-2882,
Melodi Graessle®73-620-1400 or Mary Markway 57 3-690-5284.

ST, STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH

February 9, 2025

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Monsignor David Cox, Pastor
msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net
Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment
MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

Wardsville/Osage Bend Knights of Columbus
The next mesting will be on Monday, February 10- KC Hall—
Doors open at 6 pm, meal served at 7 pm with a meeting at

Women Ministry
Cur Women Ministry will mest on the 2nd and 3rd Wednesday
of each month. Please join us cn Wednesday, February 12
8rom 8:30—10:30 am in the Parish Center. Everyone is
welcome! Please contact Mary Kay Hoelscher at 573-230-6227
for information.

Over 50 Club Meeting
The next meeting of the Cver 50 Club wili be held on Friday,
February 21 in the Parish Center. We will begin praying the
Rosary at 11 am., followed by a carry-in lunch of Soup/Chili/
Dessert. Bingo and a 50/50 drawing will follow. Please make
plans to attend.

Legion of Mary Rosary
On Saturday, February 22, The Legion of Mary will be praying
the rosary in front of church at 8:30 am. All are welcome.

Cookies for Confirmation

Confirmation is scheduted for March 4, 2025. If you are
interested in donating 2-3 dozen cockies for the reception after
tha Confirmation Mass, you may drop them off in the schoeol
cafeteria during the school day or after 5 p.m. on March 4.
Thani you in advance for the help.

" A Valentine's Day Partyl
& 1%  The St. Stanislaus/St. Margaret Pro-Life
] ‘& & Group

%T'E:;aﬂ Invites all those 50 and over to join us

Friday, February 14, 9-11 a.m.

St Stanistaus/St. Margaret Community Center
Please join us for the all-school Mass at 8:00 a.m. at
5t. Stanislaus Church
For a FUN morning of bingo, snacks and prizes
No need to RSVP. We hope to see you there. Event will
be cancelled if inclement weather occurs.
Please let us know if you need transportation.
Suzette Mertens 573-291-9713
sdmertens96@gmail.com

Bishop McKnight’s February prayer intention for our Local Church

For mutual respect of the unique roles and responsibilities we are given as members of the Body of Christ. May we recognize and draw
strength from the distinctive gifts God has given each of us with a spirit of co-responsibility. We pray to the Lord.




St. Stanislaus

Happy February! Last week, we celebrated Catholic Schools Week,

and | want to take a moment to express my gratitude {o everyone
who helped make it a success. Thank you to our dedicated staff
for organizing the week's events. Special thanks to Doug
Kliethermes, Home and School, Cheryl Boessen, the Student
Council, and the students for their contributions to the week. Your
support and dedication to St. Stanislaus School is truly
appreciated!

Morning Drop Cff: Please remind your child to waik the yellow line
after exiting the vehicle, rather than walking between the cars.
Ensuring our students' safety as they enter the school is our top
priority.

Have a great weekend and make sure to spend some time with
God at Mass.

Many blessings,
Mrs. Forbis

St. Stanislaus School Position

St. Stanislaus School is hiring a 4th grade teacher for the 2025-
2026 school year. If interested, please contact Tina Forbis at
unaf@ststan.net or 573-836-7802.

Scholarship Opportunities

Applications for the William H. Simon Scholarship

and the John L. Warack Scholarship opened on

January 6, 2025 and will be accepted until

midnight March 26, 2025. These scholarships are

: available to all parish high school seniors or

current college students with a financial need who commit to
practicing their faith. The Iohn L. Warack Scholarship is
specifically for a student attending the University of Missouri-
Columbia. Scholarship eligibility and appiications are available at
diojeffeity.org/scholarships. If you have any questions, contact
Tracy Oswald at 573-635-9127 ext. 251.

Rosary Leaders Needed

We currently have 1 person listed that we can schedulg to lead
the rosary before the 10:30 mass. If anyone wouid be
interested in being added to the list of rosary leaders, or any
other liturgical roles, please contact the Parish Center at
573-636-4925. Any help would be appreciated.

Cursillo
Have you already made 3 Cursillo Weekand? We would love to
hear from you, please contact our parish representative, Gary
Wilbers, at 573-619-8700 or email gwilbers@goascend.biz. We
would love to be connected again.

Have you made a Cursillo Weekend?
4th Day Social for youl

Please join us Tuesday February 18th after the 5:30 pm Mass.
Cur social/dinner will start at &pm in the Parish Center. Dinner
and beverages will be provided. Whether you are grouping or not,
moved from another parish or diccese, we invite you to join us for
fellowship. A Diocesan Cursillc Secretariat member will be joining
us. Contact our parish Gary Wilbers at 573-619-8700 or email:

or Becky Sander at 573-808-3758 or
i ! for more information. We look
forward to seeing you there!

Men of St. Stanislaus and St. Margaret Parishes:

You are invited 10 join the Men of Signum Crucis at our next
gathering, which begins at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, February
12, at Helias Catholic High School in Jefferson City.

This month we will convene o celebrate the Holy Sacrifice of the
Mass in fraternity. Feel free to come early to pray the Rosary at
&:00 p.m. in the Chapel.

We hope vou can come every or any third Wednesday of the
month at 6:30 p.m. to deepen vour knowledge of and devotion to
our faith in fellowship with the best men of our area.

As always, enter the school on the east end of the front Swifts
Highway parking lot. Our Hospitality men will greet you right
inside the door and direct you 1o the appropriate location.

The mission of the Men of Signum Crucis is to provide Fraternity
through Catholic Study, Bevotion, and Service, in order to
increase virtua to meet the many challenges of our day.

For more information, contact Travis Bruemmer at 573-821-
0896, or visit us at www.menofsignumecrucis.corn.

Jubilee 2025 Pilgrims of Hope
This year of jubilee is a year of grace and opportunity. Please
consider joining the Pilgrimage to Rome on May 28 through
June 5. This is a time 10 visit the holy places in Rome, attend
the Wednesday Papal audience, and visit the holy village of St.
Francis of Assisi. There are also holy sites to visit in our own
Diocese. Please make this year a time of growing in your
Catholic Faith. The next Jubilee year is 2050.

St. Stanislaus—St. Margarets Community Center
Attention: All Parishioners and Knights of Columbus
members. The new KC Building has the flag up and the first
paver bricks are in place. Stop by the KC building anytime to
take a look. Information was mailed to everyone regarding
donations for bricks or for the memorial wall on inside. If you
have questions, please contact Jude Markway at 57.3-690-8792
Judemarkway@gmail.com) or Don Kever 573-620-2866
{Don.Kever@gmail.com}

Volunteers Needed at Catholic Charities
Volunteers needed to cover the Welcome Desk and Phones, For
more information, please call 573-835-7712 or you can go their
website at www.ccenmao.org.

Job Opportunity—Parish Bookkeeper
St Francis Xavier Catholic Church in Taos, Missouri seeks 1o hire
a part-time bookkeeper. This pesition involves Payroll & HR
Duties, General Ledger Duties {Accts Rec & Accts Pavables),
Schoaol HL Program, Capital Campaign Duties, and Parish
Collection Duties. Position will be required to work 20-25 hours
per week. It is possible that duties could be shared. For a job
description and an application or for further information, contact
Fr. Kelechi Uzueghu, St Francis Xavier Cathalic Church, 7319
Route M, Jefferson City, MO 65101, 573-395-4401,
kuzuegbu@sfxtaos.com.




CHURCH CLEANING: Gail Kusick, Staci Pickett, Kristin Clark, Lisa Ashcraft
{Please clean church hefore the week-end of February 15 and 16)

Liturgical Role Schedule for February 15 and 16- Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday, 5:30 PM Sunday, 7:30am Sunday, 10:30 AM

Hadley Higgins Hayden Kohlmeier Colt Berendzen
oo Dylan Howell Hudson Kohimeier Abbott Bawyer
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Com- | Gloria Lane Gail Kusick
munion Carol Griffin
Reader Brenda Henderson Al Savage Carol Frank
Rosary Leader Marian Forck Norma Wigberg Donna Bernskoetter

' Mike Mertens Art Boeckmann Bill Gratz

Usher Gene Sandbothe Lawrence Bruemmer Justin Korsmeyer

Luke Wilbers Tom Buschjost Nick Lepper

Steve Wilbers Jim Dallas Rick Massman
Greeter Emersyn & Maverick Vocks Mike & Rose Mertens Brad & Molly Armstrong
Offertory Glen & Julie Reinkemeyer Mary Kempker Nick & Sally Lepper

e Donna Haibrook & Choir Dianne Bisges & Group 5t. Stanislaus Children's

Music Ministry Choir

Upcoming Local Events

2nd Annual Bodoc Jambalaya Blair Oaks Soccer Fundraiser—
Falcon Athletic Complex—February 8, 2025— serving from
11 am—1 pm, $12 per plate

St. Elizabeth Anglers’ Fish Fry—St. Elizabeth Cormnmunity
Center—Friday, February 14—Serving from 4-7 pm,
Adults/Carry Outs-$15, Ages 6-11-$10, Under 6 is Free.

St. Elizabeth Memorial American Legion Post 545—Pitch
Tournament—S8t. Elizabeth Community Center, Saturday,
February 15— Registration begins at 6 pm with tournament
starting at 7 pm. Contact Tim Oligschlaeger at 573-680-1421
for more information.

8t. Anthony K of C Ham and Sausage Breakfast, St. Anthony
Parish Hall-Sunday February 16--Serving Ham and Sausage
from 7:30—11:30 am, Adulis-$12, Ages 68-12-$8, Ages 5 and
under is free.

Comets Kikin’ it with Kapital Kicks—Westphalia Lions Hall—
February 22— Chicken and Ham Dinner with Si-
lent Auction and performances by the Jazz
band—Adults $30, Students—$15, 5 and under
Free— Tickets need to be purchased by
February 10th—To Benefit Fatima Music
Boosters

Bonnots Mill K of C Fish Fries—Loose Creek School—Drive Thru
Only—February 28 and March 28—serving from 5:00-7:00pm;
$13 per meal

Seafood Buffet—Most Pure Heart of Mary—Chamois—March 14
and April 4— All you can eat fish, frog legs and shrimp; serving
4:00-7:30 pm; Adults $20, Ages 6-12 $10, Ages 5 and under
Free.

End of Year Giving Statementis
To request an end of year giving statement, please send an
email to ststansec®@socket.net or call the Parish Center at
636-4925. When making your request, please include your
name, street address and phone number. Thank you for your
generous support of cur Parish in 2024,

Save the Date— Ladies Sodality Blood Drive
When: Sunday, March 16, 2025

Where: St. Stanislaus Gym

Time: 8:00 am—12:30 pm
Mark your calendar for the Blood Drive. Qur goal this year is 50
units. As in the past we will partner with the Blair Oaks Blood
Drive to help obtain an American Red Cross Scholarship for a
graduating student.

St. Stanislaus Facebook Page
Check out our St. Stanisiaus Church Facebook page at

Collection Numbers for February 2, 2025
Parish Collection:

Sunday Cffering $ 13,082.00
Loose Cash & Checks $ 321500
Capital Improvements $ 285.00
Electronic Contributions:

Monthly for February 5, 2025 $ 15488.00
Semi-Monthly for February 5, 2025 $ 4,302.50

St. Stanislaus parishioners are very generous—both of their
talents and financially. You are appreciated! Please remember
to write a separate check for anything cutside of Sunday giving
i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank
you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.




Wardsville Lions Club

Youth Softball and Baseball Registration
The Wardsville Lions Club will be having registration at the
Wardsville Lions Club for Youth Softball and Baseball signups,
ages 5 1o 15 years old on the following dates and times:
+  Saturday February 22, 2025 from 1:Q0 pm to 4:00 pm
+ Tuesday, February 25, 2025 from 6:00 pm to 7:00'om
«  Sunday, March 2, 2025 from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm.

DEADLINE FOR SIGN UPS IS MARCH 6.

To play T-ball a child must be 7 years old before July 1t
Registration fees are $60 for the first chitd, $25 for the second
chiid, and $15 for the third child with a cap of $100 per
family. Fees are due at the time of sign-up. There will also be
registration for 5-8-year-olds wanting to play in the Fun
League. The fee will be $30 per child. If you have any
questions or concerns, contact Brian Schrimpf at 619-6170 or
bpsgopackers@gmail.com, or Tim Wilbers at 620-1488.

Benedictine Sisters to host

Monastic Experience
Come, let us Adore - The Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual
Adoration invite single women, ages 18 - 40 who are
considering religious life, to a Monastic Experience March 8-13,
20285, at their monastery in Clyde, Missouri. it’s a chance 10
experience the daily rhythm of monastic life where participants
can join the Sisters in praying the divine office, attending daily
Mass, spending time in personal prayer and opening their
hearts to God's call by learning about discernment and prayer.
There is no cost t¢ attend, and maore details are available
at Www. ¢ - Vocations - Walk With Us.
To register, please contact Sr. Maria Victoria at (660} 944-2221
ext. 127 or a g

Prayer Hotline: Contact Kay Stockman at 573-536-8777 or
Karen Schenewerk at 573-635-3243 for prayer line requests or
to be added to the prayer line.

Jefferson City




